
D A N  J O H N S O N  

June 5, 2025 BCC Agenda Date/Item:_____________ 

Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 

Approval of a Personal Services Contract with Consor North America for the 
Sunnyside Rd & 142nd Pavement Overlay & Americans with Disabilities Act Ramp 
Project. Contract Value is $2,055,926 for 30 months. Funding is through the County 

Road Fund.  No County General Funds are involved.

Previous Board 

Action/Review 

None 

Performance 

Clackamas 

The project will build a strong infrastructure and ensure safe, healthy 

and secure communities. 

Counsel Review Yes Procurement Review Yes 

Contact Person Mike Ward Contact Phone 503-742-4688

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: The County identified Sunnyside Road and 142nd Avenue for 
pavement preservation and ADA Ramp improvements. The pavement preservation is proposed 
to be between 101st and 172nd Avenue, not including the portion between 122nd and 162nd 
avenues where pavement preservation and ADA Ramp improvements were performed in 2021 
and 2022. Also, pavement preservation and ADA Ramp improvements are needed along the 
length of 142nd Ave from Sunnyside Rd to Highway 212. An anticipated total of 58 intersection 
corners are planned to be replaced to meet current ADA requirements for this project. There are 
five non-signalized intersections that are planned to have curb ramp retrofits, as well as six 
signalized corners that are proposed to include traffic signal modifications to meet ADA 
requirements for pedestrian push button reach, height and level landing. There are nine non-
signalized intersections along 142nd Avenue. 

This personal services contract will provide project management; survey; utility coordination; 
public involvement/outreach; and the development of both preliminary and final design; right-of-
way research, descriptions, appraisals, and acquisitions; and bid and award assistance for the 
Sunnyside Rd & 142nd Pavement Overlay & ADA Ramp Project.  
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The contract’s total estimated not to exceed amount is $2,055,926 and is funded through 
County Road Fund. The design of the project is estimated to be completed by the early spring of 
2027 with construction starting in the summer of 2027.  
 
PROCUREMENT PROCESS: This project was advertised in accordance with ORS and LCRB 
Rules as Request for Proposal #2024-90, which was advertised on September 19, 2024 and 
proposals were opened on October 17, 2024. The County received three (3) responses, which 
were evaluated by a committee of DTD personnel, resulting in a ranking of Consor North 
America’s proposal as the highest. After Notice of Intent to Award was issued, the statement of 
work and project fees were negotiated and finalized. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Staff respectfully recommends the Board of County Commissioners 
approve and sign the Personal Services Contract #1219 with Consor North America, Inc. for the 
Sunnyside Rd & 142nd Pavement Overlay & ADA Ramp Project. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Dan Johnson  
 
Dan Johnson 
Director of Transportation & Development  
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